Barton & Loguidice, D.P.C.

Memo To: Sandy Creek Town Board Date: February 10, 2021
From: Brett M. McVoy, L.E. Project No.: 1001.005.001
1001.008.002

Subject: Board Update — Sandy Creek/Richland Joint Water Project

Sewer Project Update:
e B&L Agreement Amendment was approved by REDL.
e DEC comments have been received on the Memo. B&L will respond.

Water Project Update:
¢ Activity Completed in Last Month and Current Activities
o WD Malone shutdown for the winter on January 15™.

o Approximately 63,000 LF of water main has been installed. This is approximately 42% of
the total length.

o Approximately 360 services have been installed. This is approximately 61% of the total
services.

o Payment Application No. 6 has been disbursed to WD Malone. Payment Application No.
7 has been submitted.

o Railroad Crossing No. 3 (County Route 28 in Richland) was attempted and failed twice
using conventional bore method due to unforeseen ground conditions. WD Malone
submitted a price adjustment request to cover the cost of these two attempts. This is
$26,000 more than the original bid price. This bore can be attempted using a different
method (directional drill) for approximately $49,000. B&L recommends loop be
completed. Contingency funds will be available after State Comptroller Approval.

* Project Financing
o Coordination with EFC, RD, and Fiscal Advisors continues.
o State Comptroller Application was submitted December 23" and is currently in review.

e Steps to Proceed
o Construction Restart — April 2021
o Construction Completion —Spring 2022
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